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Do we really need more studies?

Water is a renewable resource. 

However, it is up to us to ensure that it is clean and usable. 

At the beginning of the year, we celebrated with a lot of enthusiasm, the creation of the Farmer’s Watershed Alliance here in Vermont. 

The news really gave us energy and motivation to pursue our work.

It kind of went downhill after that. We found out that the Department of Fish and Wildlife of Vermont requested that more studies be done, to evaluate the impact of the removal of the old Alburg-Swanton causeway.

This news really took us by surprise. 

First, because this decision went against the recommendations of the International Joint Commission. The IJC strongly advised in February of 2005 that the old causeway be removed entirely and as soon as possible.

Second, it took us by surprise because the recommendations of the IJC were based upon the review of a lot of studies. In fact, a group of experts was asked to review those studies. Here are a few examples:

Studies demonstrated that the causeway contributes to increasing phosphorus concentration in Missisquoi bay. 

Studies have shown that the causeway increases the rate of sedimentation. For the past 10 years, sedimentation has been increasing at a rate of 1 cm per year. This is bad news for us because it means that our bay is becoming shallower and that it will warm up faster.

More recent studies have demonstrated that several members of the spiny softshell turtle community have relocated themselves for the past two years to new hibernation sites. They showed that they are very capable of taking care of themselves. 

Finally, current studies are demonstrating that the water in Missisquoi Bay is toxic and dangerous to our pets, to livestock, to wildlife and to our children. 

Do we really need more studies? 

In Quebec, we have been getting public health advisories for the past 5 years.

Perhaps what we really need is courage and determination. 

We need to move forward once and for all, with every possible action that will increase the water quality of Lake Champlain. We need to do this fast. 

We owe it to our children because it is their heritage. 

We owe it to ourselves because it is our responsibility.

Happenings like today are important. They allow us to exchange information, common goals and perspectives. 

We think that we should renew our collective effort to ensure that the entire causeway be removed in 2007. 

If we wait, it will be very difficult or even impossible to justify the costs of bringing in machinery and to removing it in phases over several years.  

We also believe that it is important to keep in mind that while we would be doing more studies, the priorities of our political leaders could change!

As Al Gore said “Politicians are also a renewable resource”. 

Our current leaders may not be there in a couple of years to help us with this battle!

On behalf of the citizens of Québec that we are representing we would like to say Thank you for listening and for caring and thank you for supporting the causeway removal.

Nathalie Fortin, president

Conservation Baie Missisquoi

